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Last week, on a cold and snowy Monday noon, only eight members were 

at our luncheon meeting.  This week, on a sunny first day of Spring, only 

eight members were at our luncheon meeting (Ann, Anne, Ben, Bob, Bob, 

Joe, Pat and Vince).     CONCLUSION---whether the weather is windy and 

wet, or whether the weather is wonderfully warm---our luncheon turnout 

is consistently woeful. 

  

The buffet included French bread, assorted greens salad with (Vince’s 

favorite) cucumbers, and a casserole with various ingredients.   I envied 

Anne’s salmon meal. 

  

President Pat chose three Kiwanis songs:  (1) Smile Sing a Song---and the 

world smiles with you, (2) Boost Kiwanis---to the tune of On Wisconsin 

for the Badgers BB team, (3) Take Me Down To Kiwanis---and forget all 

our troubles. 

  

Ann Patteson was in the news.  As the chairwoman of the Stadium 

District she was interviewed by a Press Gazette reporter regarding 

funding for the proposed Bullfrog stadium. 

  

Joe had a Happy Dollar as he told us about his daughter visiting and 

deciding to attend Texas A & M University.  Anne’s Happy Dollar was to 



 

 

tell us about the retirement of the Volunteer Center executive director.   

And Ann P. had a very happy dollar telling us that her family will be going 

on a Disney cruise next week (we will understand why you won’t be one 

of the eight members attending next week’s meeting, Ann). 

  

Pat said that he will be meeting with Kiwanian Dale Vaness, a past District 

Kiwanis Governor, who chairs a Kiwanis committee called “The Formula” 

which is intended to help clubs recruit new members. 

  

Continuing a recent trend, our speaker had a conflict and couldn’t be 

with us this week. 

  

Coming SPECIAL EVENTS include: 

  

March 30 (Thursday)--Hu Hot fund raiser 

April 3---Walter Awards dinner at the Black & Tan.  5:45 pm social and 

6:00 pm dinner.  There will be no Monday noon meeting on this day. 

April 23 (Sunday)---Sconniewood film festival. 

May 2---Youth Awards dinner at the Riverside Ballroom.  5:30 pm social 

and 6:00 pm dinner.  No noon meeting on this day. 

May 7---(Sunday morning) our annual Pancake and Porkies fund raiser at 

St.Brendan’s Inn. 

May 15---Scholarship Awards evening dinner at the Black & Tan.  No 

meeting at noon on this day. 

May 30 (Tuesday)---11:00 am picnic lunch at the New Zoo with the 

Nicolet third grade kids, followed by a tour of the zoo. 

  

By Bob Fahres 

 
 


